
Sent: Tuesday, May 11, 2021, 02:42:51 PM EDT 
Subject: Yet another incomplete application 
 
To each of you,  
    I want to respectfully, and in writing,  request that Mr. Boghossian's application  be denied this 
evenings public hearing. Although the city has offered their help and hours of consideration, he has NOT 
provided the city with the financial information that was requested. He has once again changed the scope 
of this project to the point of playing monkey in the middle with all of us. He has provided "concepts" with 
out concrete information. The neighborhood has educated ourselves, and respectfully organized our effort 
to utilize  the ordinances  and the review processes that are in place. We feel the Planning Board has 
given Mr. Boghossian fair and broad advantages to develop his plan.  Tonight we earnestly hope to see a 
more rational approach than 6 hours of late night  wavering  considerations. He clearly has not shown the 
same regard for the process as you have given him.  We will be asking for findings of fact on every ruling, 
and are committed to any appeal that is available to the residents of our Dresden neighborhood. We 
thank each of you for the time ( hours and hours of service , especially as volunteers)  and dedication you 
have to the growth AND preservation of our city.  Sincerely, Cheryl Clark 

 


